
 
 

Congratulations To Dr. Rance Gamblin on his Retirement! 

At Metropolitan Veterinary Hospital, it is our mission to provide exceptional care for patients and 
outstanding service to you and your clients. 
 
With bittersweet emotion, we share the news that Dr. Rance Gamblin is retiring at the end of the 
year. His last day in clinics will be December 19th; however, as of November 1st, he will no 
longer accept new patients. Dr. Gamblin has been a vital part of our Oncology team since 2000. 
Dr. Gamblin's unwavering commitment and extraordinary expertise have been instrumental in 
shaping Metropolitan Veterinary Hospital into the high-caliber referral center that it is today. His 
impact on our team and the community cannot be overstated.  
 
As Dr. Gamblin steps into retirement, he and his wife, Tracie, will be transitioning back to their 
home state of Mississippi. Dr. Gamblin has been an invaluable member of our team, and we wish 
him the best in his retirement.  
 
 

A word from Dr. Gamblin on his 
retirement 

 
I would like to thank my staff and professional 
colleagues at Metropolitan Veterinary Hospital 
for their outstanding efforts during my time in 
Northeast Ohio. I will miss the daily interactions 
and input on case management, with the goal 
of providing better lives for pets with cancer. 
  
I want to send special thanks to my referring 
veterinarians. Without your support over the 

years, my career would have been far less fulfilling. Keep up the good work and 
look me up if you’re ever down south!  
  
Thank you to my clients for allowing me to take care of your beloved pets. Many 
of you have become close friends and essentially family in the last 27 years. I 
will miss you and your dogs and cats the most. I know I’m leaving you in good 
hands, however, and that gives me confidence moving forward to the next 
phase of our lives.  
 
God bless you all! 
 

-Rance Gamblin, DVM, DACVIM (Oncology) 
 

 

 

  

 

 
 



 
 

 
What To Expect Moving Forward 

 

We are honored to be your allies in your pet’s oncologic care. You can rest assured that all 
Oncology patients will remain in wonderful hands with our team at Metropolitan Veterinary 
Hospital. Current patients will have their care transferred to Dr. Amanda Elpiner at Akron. You 
also have the option to transfer your pet’s care to Dr. Megan Brown or Dr. Matthew Cook at our 
Cleveland East Location.  
 
 
 

 

The Oncology Team at Metro 
 

 

Amanda Elpiner 

DVM, DACVIM (Oncology) 
Akron 

 

Megan Brown 

DVM, MS, DACVIM (Oncology)  
Cleveland East 

 

     Matthew Cook 

 VMD, MS, DACVIM(Oncology) 

     Cleveland East 

MetropolitanVet.com 

Follow us: Akron Facebook | Cleveland Facebook | LinkedIn 

 

 

 

AKRON 

1053 S. Cleveland-Massillon Road 

Akron, OH 44321 

330-666-2976 

 
 

Cleveland East  
734 Alpha Drive  

Highland Heights, OH 44143 

440-673-3483 
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